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MINUTES OF TETCOTT & LUFFINCOTT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD at 
The ARSCOTT HALL, TETCOTT on Wednesday 7th November 2018

Present Cllr. J. Pearce; Cllr. T. J. Rooke; Cllr. N. Wonnacott (Chairman;) Cllr. T. Angove; Cllr. D. Cobbledick; Cllr T. Merritt; Cllr. M. Greenaway (Vice Chairman;) Carolyn Molesworth St-Aubyn; D.C.C. Barry Parson; T.D.C. Pete Watson 

The Chairman welcomed all to the Meeting at 7.30pm.

1. Apologies received. Cllr. G. Barriball; Cllr. M. Chubb: Cllr. J. M. Britton; Cllr. B. Stearman.

2. Declaration of Interests.  No declarations of interest.

3. Public open question time. No Public.
    
4. Approval of last minutes. Minutes from the last meeting held on Wednesday 8th August 2018 having 
    been previously circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman Cllr. N. Wonnacott.

5. Police update. PCSO Emma Tomkies and P.C. Dom. Plumb attended our meeting to give us an update on 
    rural crime in our parishes and surrounding parishes (more info on separate sheet)

6. Devon County Council update. Devon County Councillor Barry Parsons came to talk to us about his remit 
    within Devon County Council, he thanked Cllr. T. Angove and Cllr. B. Stearman for the survey work they had 
    undertaken on Luffincott and Tetcott Roads. The information they had gleaned from walking the lanes and 
    talking to various local people was supplied to Vicky Braddon’s team at Devon Highways, allowing them to 
    pinpoint the worst affected areas of roads and ditches in the two Parishes.  Ditch clearing has been 
    completed in both Tetcott and Luffincott Parishes, some resurfacing has taken place on the Luffincott road 
    and work is about to commence in Tetcott on the 13th of November. Cllr Parsons explained how he now 
    uses our Parish Council as an example of how local people working together with the Highways team can 
    achieve some satisfactory results. Cllr Parsons actively encourages other Parishes to now do the same. Cllr 
    Parsons explained that austerity measures at Devon County Council had not disappeared and that   
    Devon County Council currently had overspent on their social services budget, and as a final sting in the tail     
    He said there would still be more budget cuts in the future.

7. Torridge Council update. Torridge District Councillor Pete Watson spoke to us about the recently adopted 
    North Devon and Torridge District Local Plan. The plan would hopefully deter speculative builders and give 
    Torridge District Council a five year land supply

8. Financial update. The Clerk issued members of the Council with a copy of the up to date accounts prior to 
    the meeting. (Please see separate sheet in finances section)

9. Matters arising.  (a) During Cllr Angove’s communications with Vicky Braddon’s Highways team she 
    managed to secure (for free) the scalpings from the old road surface, these are being stored at East Peeke 
    Cllr. N. Wonnacott’s farm, they are available free of charge to anyone in the Parishes of Tetcott and 
    Luffincott. I understand that when the roadworks in Tetcott have taken place on the 13th and 14th of 
    November, there will also be scalpings available from Tetcott Barton. Mike Dart’s farm (b) At our last    
    meeting the Clerk was asked to arrange the purchase and installation of a second dog waste bin for the 
    entrance to the Hall Car park. The Chairman of the Hall Committee Mr K. Mitchell was contacted on the 
    matter, he said that as the last dog bin the Parish Council purchased caused so much trouble in the village, 
    he was reluctant to make that decision himself and that a decision would have to wait until the next Hall 
    Committee meeting. (c)The Clerk was also tasked by Cllr T. Rooke at our last meeting to find out 
    information and costs for a Community Defibrillator, after taking advice from our local Paramedic who has 
    actual knowledge of the equipment a quote was obtained. The defibrillator model we were are looking at 
    needs an internet connection to enable it to be monitored! this would have to be authorised and arranged 
    through the Hall Committee at their next meeting. (d) The Chairman Cllr N. Wonnacott, who is also Snow 
    Warden for Luffincott confirmed that the 80 x 25kg bags of road grit/salt which had been ordered by the Clerk 
   
    from Devon County Council for Luffincott and Tetcott had now been delivered and are being stored in his shed 
    at East Peeke.
   
10. Update on new houses in Tetcott Village.   Carolyn Molesworth St-Aubyn gave us a brief update on how 
      things stood with regards to the planned new houses for the village. Since a feasibility study had recently 
      been completed, which had been part of an ongoing list of studies and searches that needed to be completed 
      before planning permission was sought it had become apparent that the project was not viable in its present 
      form. Carolyn and William are still hoping to build the houses at some point, but other options were 
      being looked at to make it a viable plan.                        
    

11.  Correspondence received. Correspondence now circulated to councillors as and when   
       received/appropriate

12. A.O.B. (a) Members of the Parish Council discussed the rising number of children now living in the village, it 
      was thought to be a good time to look at the possibility of installing some play equipment. This has been 
[bookmark: _Hlk531264948]      discussed on several occasions previously but no action was taken in the past due to financial restraints. 
         
    

Dates for Parish Council/Community Fund meetings 2019 

Wednesday 6th February
Wednesday 1st May
Wednesday 7th August
Wednesday 6th November


The Chairman thanked the Clerk then closed the meeting at 8.30pm
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